
  Bridgewater Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commission 

44 Main Street South, Bridgewater, Connecticut 06752 

Approved Minutes of the Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, August 17, 2010, 7:30 P.M. 

Bridgewater Town Hall 
 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Bob Kelly. 
 

The meeting was recorded. 
 

Roll Call and Designation of Alternates:   

Present: Greg Bollard, Strother Purdy, Curtis Read, Vic Nelson, Frank Sproviero, Denise Fitch, Bob 

Kelly 
 

Absent:  Alex McNaughton (alt.), Lori Franklin (alt.). 
 

Minutes of the regular meetings held July 20, 2010:   

G. Bollard made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of July 20, 2010.  F. Sproviero 

seconded.  Unanimous approval. 
   
Comments from the Public:  none.   
 

Old Business: none   

1.  Denning, 678 Main Street South, barn.  B. Kelly reported that A. McNaughton had notified him that 

the materials requested were not ready.  This item will be tabled until the next regular meeting. 
 

New Business:   
S. Purdy asked the commission if they felt that he would need a permit to repair the drainage on his 

driveway.  The commission felt that this was a right of maintenance. 
 

Enforcement: K. Vaughn presented his report to the commission.   

1.  Tappan Road, Allingham, clear cutting.  K. Vaughn met with property owner George Allingham and 

his engineer Paul Szymanski at the property.  There was no continuous slope of 15% or more to a 

wetland.  The clear cut area was not more than 5 acres.  K. Vaughn felt there was no violation.   There 

was however a trail on his property that was in violation and he will need a permit to repair it.  B. Kelly 

will contact the property owner and let him know that the commission will be expecting an application. 
 

2.  Trail on Peardon and Coleman Properties.  K. Vaughn reported on a trail that had been constructed on 

the Peardon and Coleman properties on Hemlock Road.  He recommends that a cease and desist be sent to 

both property owners.  C. Read asked if this trail was for an agricultural use.  K. Vaughn felt it was used 

for horses and they were not more than a week old.  C. Read suggested that the commission contact the 

property owners and inform them that the commissioners would like to go on the property.  B. Kelly will 

contact them.  D. Fitch felt that due process should be followed.  G. Bollard said that the landowners 

should submit a plan to the commission 
 

Procedural Matters:  The commission thanked Keith Vaughn for his years as Wetlands Enforcement 

Officer.  Russ Dirienzo from Roxbury will be the new Enforcement Officer. 
 

Other Business: none 
 

Adjourn:  C. Read made a motion to adjourn.  G. Bollard seconded.  Unanimous approval at 8:25 p.m. 

The meeting was adjourned. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lois Carreira, Land Use Coordinator 


